
From: Steve Hindi
Date: Mon, Jan 15, 2018 at 9:59 PM
Subject: Pigeon Shoots
To: Wayne Pacelle

Wayne,

The following is a statement last September from Anna West, on behalf of Heidi Prescott:

"We have stopped shoots in California, North Carolina, Ohio, and Texas -- and most recently 
secured an attorney general's opinion in Maryland that will prevent live pigeon shoots from 
occurring there."

Yesterday, Ms. Prescott's assurance notwithstanding, Schraeder's Outdoors in Henderson, MD 
held another live pigeon shoot. This is not the first time that HSUS got it wrong. I long ago lost 
track of the false, self-serving claims and subsequently discredited propaganda that have come 
from HSUS people.

This purpose of this private email is to demand a copy of all HSUS documentation regarding 
pigeon shoots anywhere and everywhere, so SHARK investigators can see where things really 
stand. We intend to deal with the places where, contrary to HSUS claims, pigeon shoots are still 
occurring.

I don't expect you to agree to this demand, or even to respond. In that case, one week from now 
I will reissue this demand publicly. Between now and then I will do my best to recall those false, 
self-serving claims previously referenced, and share them with the public generally.


